ETHAN FLAGG BUTLER, M. D. BIGGS MEMORIAL HOSPITAL ITHACA, NEW YORK

June 16, 1941

Dr. Fred W. Rankin Security Trust Building Lexington, Kentucky

Dear Rankin:

My sincerest congratulations to you on the very high honor which you have just received in being made president-elect of the American Medical Association. We all know that it is a well deserved honor, and we feel that the A. M. A. is likewise open to congratulations in the leader-ship which you will afford for the years to come.

Very kindest regards from both Mrs. Butler and myself to Mrs. Rankin and yourself, I am

Most cordially yours

Ethan Flagg Butler, M. D.

EFB/B